

December 5, 2014

Matt Cowley Chief Executive Officer Phoenix Health Plan 7878 North 16<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 105 Phoenix, Arizona 85020

Subject: Request to Lift Enrollment Cap

Dear Mr. Cowley:

Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System (AHCCCS) received Phoenix Health Plan's letter dated November 25, 2014, requesting that the cap on enrollment be lifted due to extraordinary and unforeseen circumstances.

We anticipate having some additional questions that we will be sending to the plan in the next week after staff have had time to meet and confer. In addition, AHCCCS is considering how we may structure a public notice and feedback process concerning this request. In the meantime, in order to be transparent, AHCCCS has posted the request on our website.

Sincerely,

Thomas J. Betlach

Director

cc: Reginald Ballantyne III, Tenet Healthcare

Kari Price, AHCCCS Shelli Silver, AHCCCS Michael Veit, AHCCCS Virginia Rountree, AHCCCS Diana Alvarez, AHCCCS